MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mayor and Town Council

FROM:

Janet Kagan and Andrew Ross, Co-Chairs

Chapel Hill Public Arts Commission

SUBJECT:

Appointments to the Chapel Hill Public Arts Commission

DATE:

May 24, 2004

Following discussions concerning the ideal membership size for the Chapel Hill Public Arts Commission (CHPAC), Commission members voted to reduce the number of members to fifteen (15) at the February 18, 2004 meeting. Because the CHPAC bylaws state that the Commission may have "up to eighteen (18)" members, the CHPAC requests that at this time the Council appoint fourteen (14) members and leave the other seats vacant to search for special expertise.

The Chapel Hill Public Arts Commission recommends that **Bibb Latané** and **Colleen Black-Semelka** be re-appointed for a second term of membership on the CHPAC and that **Richard Robinson** and **Debbie Hepp** be appointed as new members of the CHPAC. Appointment of these seats would leave the membership at fourteen (14), as requested above.